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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

This month we celebrate LGBT+ history. This year’s theme, ‘Poetry, 

Prose and Plays’ will be interpreted in different ways across the school 

with a variety of events and ac'vi'es. This will include an upcoming KS4 

trip to see comedy drama, ‘Time and Tide’, at The Park Theatre which 

some of our lucky students have obtained 'ckets for, and there will be 

ac'vi'es in lessons rela'ng to the celebra'on and theme for this year.  

 

Half of our Year 11 GCSE Art students visited the Whitechapel Gallery 

on Tuesday to see an exhibi'on by Carlos Bunga, with the remaining 

half being taken on Thursday. The trip gave students the opportunity to 

gather informa'on and ersonal insights from the art work to develop 

ideas for their GCSE assignment.  Not only was the trip ar's'cally 

interes'ng to our students, it was also useful in preparing for their 

exam. My thanks to Ms Wills, Ms Dowling, Ms Hepworth and Ms West 

for accompanying students on the trip. 

 

On Wednesday, a group of Year 8 students were taken to the Unicorn 

Theatre to see ‘The Bee in Me’ with Ms Desbenoit and Ms PraA. This 

innova've play, wriAen by contemporary playwright Roland 

Schimmelpfenning, shows a day in the life of a 10-year-old from their 

perspec've as they imagine themselves as a bee comple'ng levels in a 

computer game. It was certainly a different – but enjoyable experience 

for our students, as well as staff. My thanks to Ms Armitage for 

suppor'ng students on the trip with our other two staff members.  

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 

 

Spring Term 

Ends   

Friday 3 April 

 

Half Term: 

Monday 17 

February to 

Friday 21 

February  

 

Tuesday 3 

March  

Friends of 

WSFG 

mee'ng  

6-7pm LRC 

 

Thursday 5 

March   

Year 8 

Parents/Carer 

Subject 

Evening 

4:30–7pm   

 

Thursday 26 

March  

Year 10 

Parent Carer 

Subject 

Evening 

4:30–7pm    
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A7endance Figures for  January 2020 

 

Winners postcards for the month of January have  

been given to form groups.  Classes will also  

receive a postcard from the Headteacher.  

 

January winners are 7F, 8F, 9S, 10H and 11H.  

 

Year to date winners are 7W, 8H, 9C, 10S and 11S. 

  

100% cer'ficates and pin badges for the autumn term have been given to the 

SPL’s so please ask if you have not received them yet. 

  

Students are allowed to pin the star badges onto their lanyards. 

 

Ms King 

AAendance &  Pastoral Manager 

It was a busy evening in school on Thursday as we hosted our annual GCSE Op'ons 

Evening for Year 9. Students were able to ask subject teachers what they can expect 

from the course and what the assessment requirements are. I hope that our Year 9s 

now feel more confident in making an informed decision. Time has also been spent in 

PSHE lessons preparing for these important choices. A reminder that the deadline for 

op'ons choices is Friday 14
th

 February 2020. Due to a number of planning limita'ons, 

it is not possible to accommodate changes so please ensure your child chooses the 

subject that is right for them. 

 

The week concluded with a special day for Year 11 students aKer weeks of 

prepara'on, on Friday it was Professional Interview Day. Our Year 11s aAend school in 

smart professional dress, as opposed to their school uniform. Each student had 

completed a job applica'on and CV and was interviewed by a career professional 

unknown to them, who had reviewed their applica'on. The interviewers came from a 

wide range of professional backgrounds to match with our students’ various 

ambi'ons. AKer the interview, each student receives individual feedback and each 

year we have found this day to be extremely useful in preparing our students for their 

future career and educa'onal paths.  

Best wishes, 

 

Ms M Davies 

Headteacher 
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Focus of the Fortnight 

10
th

 – 28
th

 February 2020 

Banned Items 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Please see your child’s planner for clarifica'on of the items that are banned at WSFG (see 

list below).  If a student is found to have a banned item in school, it will be confiscated and 

their conduct card will be signed. If and when appropriate parents/carers will be contacted  

and will be asked to collect the item.  

 

Please note if your child has their mobile phone confiscated, they are not automa'cally 

en'tled to have it back the next day. The school rule is that the phone will be returned to 

the parent/carer the week before the next school  holiday. Parents/carers will receive a 

leAer asking them to collect the mobile phone from the school office on a given date. 

If parents/carers wish to speak with the school about the confisca'on of a mobile phone, 

please telephone the school and ask for Ms. PraA. Please do not come to the school and 

ask for the phone to be  returned, unless an arrangement has been made with Ms. PraA 

for collec'on.  

 

We have arrangements for mobile phones to be handed in at the office at 8.30am for safe-

keeping during the school day as they are not allowed to be carried in school from 8.45 – 

3.30pm. 

 

In order to support your daughter and the school with this focus, please ensure she is clear 

about the banned items at WSFG. 

 

Ms. K.H.PraA 

Assistant Headteacher 

Sanc<ons 

•  If a student is found to have a banned item in school, it will be confiscated and their 

 conduct card will be signed. If and when appropriate, parents/carers will be 

 contacted and will be asked to collect the item. 

•  If the item is dangerous, further sanc'ons will be taken according to the school’s  

 Posi've Behaviour for Learning Policy. 

•  Banned items are as follows:- Illegal items, dangerous items, mobile phones,  

 all  electrical items, chewing gum, aerosols, liquid paper, glass boAles and 

 non-uniform items, such as hoodies (see student planner). 
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Faculty News 

 

Year 9 Visit to  

Financial Informa<on Technology Offices  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A small group of Year 9 students had the opportunity to visit a soKware  

development company (F.I.T) located in the South Quays/ Canary Wharf area of 

London. When we arrived, we were greeted at the entrance by the project  

Manager, Ilyas Rehman who took us up to their offices. The students visited the 

company’s board room, where refreshments had been set up for the group. In the 

board room the group met the Managing Director, Frank Ward who explained to 

the group what the company does and who their clients are. He also allowed the 

group to write on the walls as the en're boardroom had smart-paint walls, which 

are used by the company to write soKware requirements whilst in mee'ngs with 

the clients. The Year 9s were told that the company created insurance and  

pensions soKware for businesses around the world such as Dubai, Nigeria and 

Malta, which meant that the team had travelled to many countries around the 

world to meet clients.  

 

The group were then given a presenta'on by  

Aklima Bibi (Quality Assurance) and Deirdre Malone 

(SoKware Developer). They spoke to the group about 

their job roles and their career paths They were also 

told of another member of the team who is able to 

work for the company over the internet as they had 

chosen to move abroad. 

 

The group were able to take a short tour of the offices 

and enjoyed a walk along the old docks before  

heading back to school on the DLR. 
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         Here is what the Year 9 students had to say  

         about the visit: 

 

         I found the trip very useful as I plan on taking a  

         career path in compu�ng. I enjoyed learning  

         about what you can do in the compu�ng  

         industry.  Knowing that there are good jobs in  

         the subject has made me like compu�ng even  

        more. 

Lena 9C 

 

 

 

 

 

The trip was very helpful. The two ladies were very 

informa�ve and pa�ent as they answered every  

ques�on we asked. Although I didn't ask any 

ques�ons, most of what I was thinking  (such as 

whether it was hard etc.) had already been  

answered. Overall, I enjoyed myself. It has led me to 

consider doing compu�ng for GCSE because of how 

much technology is growing and will con�nue to 

grow in our upcoming genera�on.                                                                                                              

       Nihad 9F 

 

The trip was fascina�ng as we got to talk to  

people who are actually involved in the 

compu�ng job field and hear their stories and  

experiences of doing the job.  

Mia 9F 

 

 

Ms Shafiq 

ICT Faculty 
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Year 10 Trip to The University of Oxford    

  

Last Friday a group of ten students from Walthamstow School 

for Girls had the opportunity to visit St Peter’s College, Oxford 

in collabora'on with students from KelmscoA and Willowfield.  

We were hosted by Jacqui Dearden, the Schools Liaison 

Officer.   

  

Here is some feedback from the students who par'cipated:  

  

I really enjoyed the trip to Oxford as it helped me put into  

perspec�ve what it would be like to study at a top university. 

I have always wanted to study Maths at Oxford and now that 

dream seems more of a realis�c and exci�ng prospect.  

If I con�nue to work hard, it is within my reach.                    

                                                                    Sylvie 10F  

  

I found the trip informa�ve and insigh1ul. Before going I thought it was full of privately 

educated kids, but visi�ng Oxford has opened my eyes and showed me that it’s a normal  

university with normal people. It has inspired me to apply for a university like Oxford and 

showed me that it is a real possibility for any student who puts their mind to it and is not 

afraid of hard work. I enjoyed it so much that I did some research a2erwards and I am go-

ing back during half term with my family to Lady Margaret Hall for another tour.  

Mominah 10G  

  

The trip dispelled a huge myth for me about how only privately educated white boys go to 

Oxford - I found it very mul�cultural and diverse. The two students who showed us around 

St Peter’s were from an ethnic background and even some professors are BAME.  

Also, I learnt that not everyone at Oxford is rich. There is financial help in the form of non-

repayable bursaries that are means tested. A quarter of  students receive this help.  

Amira 10F  

  

The trip to Oxford put everything into perspec�ve for me and not knowing much about it 

beforehand, it really helped me understand and develop an idea of what op�ons there are 

in the future for me. I managed to have a conversa�on with a student who is currently 

studying the things that I am interested in. This really helped me develop my understanding 

of what A-levels I should do and how to get to a point where I could poten�ally study them 

at university. Being able to speak to students who are a6ending the university gave me a 

great insight into life at Oxford and what it’s really like. It definitely dispelled a popular 

myth that Oxford  students don’t have any fun, and overall I found the trip extremely useful 

even if  I don’t decide to apply in the future.  

Bo 10F  
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My personal highlight was visi�ng Lola Grieves an ex-student from Walthamstow School 

for Girls. We visited her college, St Catherine’s. I really loved going into the library because 

it was absolutely huge and full of books. The day inspired me greatly to apply for a  

university like Oxford or maybe even Oxford itself. I always thought Oxford would be filled 

with posh white people but it turns out it was full of people with loads of interes�ng back-

grounds.  I’m going to be working extra hard in school now so that I can hopefully get a 

chance to go to Oxford university in the future.  

Amarah 10F  

  

My personal highlight was exploring the facili�es like the library and ge8ng a personal 

insight into the daily life of a university student and hearing about the workload and their 

social lives etc. The day did dispel some myths and just made the idea of applying to Oxford 

feel like a real possibility. The university honestly seemed normal and not at all what I had 

imagined. The day inspired me, excited me and made me think more about my future.  

Molly 10G  

  

I was amazed at how professional and advanced the university standards were and how 

they are willing to help the students in any way they can. I was impressed about the 

vast amount of subjects available and the tour was well organised and  helped me  to   

understand what the university is really like. This trip has convinced me to apply to 

Oxford due to its excellent history and due to the excellent tour guides of the different  

colleges. I’ve also learnt through this trip that Oxford University is not just one building; 

the university is composed of several colleges.    

Diana 10S  

  

The highlight of my day was seeing St Peter’s College library as I love books. The day  

dispelled several myths about studying at Oxford. I discovered that it is not just for ‘smart 

white people’. There is a range of different cultures there which I found amazing.  I think it 

is wonderful how people from different backgrounds can mix at such a great university.   

My passion is for computer science and I am now inspired to study it at Oxford.  

Malaika 10W  

  

The next university trip for Year 10 is to 

Cambridge in February, where a different 

group of thirty students will be given the 

opportunity to be inspired.  

  

Ms Robinson  

Challenge Coordinator  

  

  

  



10 

 

Vodaphone Digital Creators Challenge 
 

A group of Year 8 students have taken part in Vodaphone’s Digital  

Creators Challenge. They took part in a one-day  workshop with  

Ms Shafiq where they worked in small groups  to plan and develop  

an app that will help to solve a problem in the local community.  

The students worked through the ac'vi'es to decide on an idea for 

their app and all of the groups came up with great ideas. They were 

able to plan their idea and create a simula'on of the app using  

AppLab.  

 

Some of the students con'nued to develop their ideas over the last few weeks so that they 

could be submiAed as compe''on entries.  They created short videos to encourage  

the judges to choose their ideas. This is what they came up with: 

• Good ‘n’ Green- an app to encourage local youngsters to pick up 

 liAer in the community  

• HRN- an app to encourage people into work and keep them 

 away from crime  

• Serenity- an app to support mindfulness in young children 

 

If any of our school entries are chosen as finalists, they will have the 

opportunity to visit Vodaphone’s headquarters. Here is what the  

Year 8s had to say about the app workshop they took part in: 

 

“We had a very fun and interes�ng �me at the Vodaphone challenge.  

It was a great learning experience and we all worked very hard for our 

end-result. We used programmes including AppLab, powerpoint and 

paint. It was a great expression of crea�vity for everyone and we are so 

excited to con�nue with this challenge”. 

 

“We found this ac�vity very enjoyable and we would like more sessions,   

 as it was realis�c and will help us in the future”. 

 

Ms Shafiq 

ICT Faculty 
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Year 9 Globe Theatre Trip 

 

The English Faculty are pleased to  

announce that all Year 9 students have 

the opportunity to see a live  

performance of 'Macbeth' at the Globe 

Theatre on  Friday 20th March. 

This is an excellent opportunity for all 

Year 9 students to see the play they 

have studied live on stage at  

Shakespeare's Globe. 

 

Prior to the performance, WSFG will 

also host a series of workshops lead by 

Globe actors. Year 9 students who wish to par'cipate in these workshops may  

apply for a place by submiSng a piece of work (crea've, analy'cal or ar's'c)  

linking to a theme, character or event in the play. 

 

Informa'on leAers about the trip to the Globe Theatre will be sent home with  

students. Parents are reminded to log in to the sQuid online payment system to 

complete the permissions for this trip. 

 

We're looking forward to a great event at Shakespeare's Globe! 

 

The English Faculty 

Chess Club coming soon 

 

This club will be created 

by students for  

students.  

 

If you are interested 

please see CharloAe 7G 

or Ms Kelly and  

Mrs Dominique. 
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Gardening Club 

 

This month there are signs of the approaching spring, with bulbs appearing and 

wildlife waking up as it gets lighter and temperatures increase. There's plenty to 

do indoors this month to prepare for the season ahead. Outdoors, as the garden 

comes to life again it's 'me to start sowing seeds under cover. 

 

At this 'me it is important to prepare vegetable seed beds and sow some  

vegetables under cover.  

 

We have been so fortunate to have Mr Grinbergs who has been volunteering his 

'me to help us with this prepara'on, as well as his trusted advice. This has given 

us 'me to enjoy the fruits of our last season growing. 

 

This week we will be sowing seeds in our greenhouse in prepara'on for spring. 

This will include: peas, chillies, celery, potato chiSng and Goji berries. 

Next week we will be making Mediterranean spinach pastries using spinach which 

is currently s'll flourishing in our garden. 

 

I enjoy a6ending Gardening Club. In Gardening Club we plant seeds and cook 

things using ingredients we have grown. For example, we have made muffins, bird 

cakes, pumpkin and potatoes, carrot soup and soaps. We also gave some  

pumpkins to our school kitchen. 

Nayab  7F 

 

Mrs Dominique 

KS3 Learning Mentor 

 

Our Chef,  

Mr Skippers  

with home  

grown  

produce 

 

Students  

preparing  dishes 
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WSFG Diversity Calendar  
for the Month of  February  
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School Calendar  Dates 2019-2020 

 

Spring Term  

Monday 6 January to Friday 3 April  

 

 Half Term: Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February  

 

 Tuesday 3 March    Friends of WSFG mee'ng 6-7pm LRC 

 Thursday 5 March    Year 8 Parents/Carer Subject Evening 4:30–7pm   

 Thursday 26 March    Year 10 Parent Carer Subject Evening 4:30–7pm    

 

Easter Holiday Monday 6 April to Friday 17 April  

 

Summer Term  

Monday 20 April 2020 to  Friday 17 July  

 

 Thursday 23rd April   Intercultural Evening  

 Thursday 7 May   Year 7 Parent Carer Subject Evening  4:30–7pm  

  Friday 8 May     Excep<onal Bank Holiday  

Lost Property 

 

Reminder to Parents/Carers 

 

Please make sure all clothing, including P.E. kit, is  clearly  

labelled. Blazers should be named with labels or in indelible 

pen. 

 

Students are reminded that you can collect lost property at 

3.30pm every day. Parents and carers may also collect lost  

property any day after school.  

 

All lost property will be removed from the box on the last day of 

term.   

 

Ms Jolliffe 

Student Services 


